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Diachem

 WOODSTAT

Liquid Microbicide Concentrate

INDUSTRIAL

READ LABEL BEFORE USING

POST LABEL IN WORK AREA

WARNING

POISON CORROSIVE

DANGER - CORROSIVE TO EYES

SKIN IRRITANT

GUARANTEE: 
2-(thiocyanomethylthio) benzothiazole.........30% by weight

REGISTRATION NO. 18881 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS 1245,255 KG

Diachem Industries Ltd. 
11420 Blacksmith Place 
Richmond, B.C. V7A 4X1

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Diachem Woodstat is an emulsifiable liquid microbicide
concentrate. It is used to control sapstain and mold on freshly
cut softwood and hardwood lumber, logs, poles, posts, and timers.



Lumber. Freshly cut lumber 5 cm or less in thickness should be
dipped or sprayed until complete surface wetting is accomplished
using a dispersion prepared by mixing 2.0 to 4.0 L of Diachem
Woodstat in 100 L water. Spray systems require special safeguards
to isolate the Diachem Woodstat spray. All spray boxes must use
flexible isolation brushes, curtains and other mechanisms on
entrance or exit openings to contain the spray droplets.  The
spray box must be maintained under negative pressure to prevent
the escape of entrained aerosols through the spray box openings.
Not for use in drive-through dip tanks.

Logs. Spray the ends and barkless areas of the freshly cut logs
with a dispersion of 2.0 to 4.0 L of Diachem Woodstat in 100 L of
water.

Poles, Posts, and Timbers. Dip or spray until all surfaces are
wetted in a dispersion of 2.0 to 4.0 L of Diachem Woodstat in
100 L of water.

Logs should be bright and free of infection when converted into
lumber. For best protection during warm weather, lumber should be
treated within 24 hours after being sawed. Diachem Woodstat
should be thoroughly dispersed in water using a mixing tank or
container of known capacity prior to being added to the dipping
vat. The dipping vat should be protected from rain to prevent
dilution of dispersion.

Treated lumber should not be exposed to heavy rains immediately
after treatment. Lumber piles should be as narrow as practicable,
properly elevated, well-spaced, and adequately roofed. Treated
logs, poles, posts, and timbers are not to be floated in lakes,
rivers, streams or ocean.  Diachem Woodstat is used to inhibit
the growth of fungi in the pulp and paper manufacturing process
as well as the finished product, where the end product, the paper
or paperboard is not intended for food contact use.

Other applications of Diachem Woodstat include its employment in
inhibiting the growth of fungi that cause the degradation of
chrome-tanned leather, caulking-sealants, vinyl acetate
wallcovering adhesives, cutting fluids, and paints. Diachem
Woodstat is also used to control microorganisms in cooling and
process water systems.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN



Harmful if swallowed. May be harmful if absorbed through the
skin. Workers handling the product should wear rubber gloves and
goggles and should avoid contact of the product with clothing or
skin.  After exposure, wash promptly and thoroughly with ansive
soap and cool water and finally with glycerin. Avoid contact with
skin and eyes. Repeated skin contact may cause skin sensitization
to this product. Causes eye damage. Keep the drum closed when not
in use. Do not reuse container.

Destroy when empty or return to drum reconditioner. Any treated
wood is not to be used for constructing food holding containers,
food storage facilities, or food growing buildings (eg. mushroom
houses). This product is toxic to fish. Treated eluent should not
be discharged where it will drain into lakes, streams, ponds, or
public water. Do not contaminate water by cleaning of equipment
or disposal of wastes.

DISPOSAL:
1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings

to treatment site. 
2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional

cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning. 

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements. 

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of the
Environmental Protection Service, Environment Canada. 

5. For small spills, recover free liquid; soak up residue with 
solid absorbent. DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. INFORM 
ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

For further information on the storage, handling, preparation,
application, and disposal of Diachem Woodstat wood preservatives,
refer to the "Guidelines for the Safe Use of TCMTB in Wood
Protection", available through Diachem Industries Ltd.

FIRST AID

If swallowed call a physician immediately. If the person is
conscious, immediately give the person 250 mL (8 oz.) of water.
If large quantity of product (over 60 mL [2 oz.]) has been
ingested, induce vomiting by administering 30 mL (1 oz.) of syrup
of ipecac, followed by 250 mL (8 oz.) of water. Repeat dose one
time if vomiting does not occur the first time.



If syrup of ipecac is not available, vomiting may be induced by
gently tickling the back of the throat. In case of contact with
eyes, flood eyes immediately and thoroughly with cool water for
15 to 30 minutes. See a physician if any irritation persists. In
case of persistent irritation of the skin, obtain medical
attention.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offence under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes all risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service. 
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